From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 11 April 2015 20:07
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00394/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 8:07 PM on 11 Apr 2015 from Mrs Patricia Redpath.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Temporary Haul Road On Land Adjacent To Shipton Road Shipton On Cherwell 

	Proposal:
	Temporary haul road for 2 years 

	Case Officer:
	Shona King 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Patricia Redpath

	Email:
	

	Address:
	22, Shipton Road, Woodstock OX20 1LL


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	22 SHIPTON ROAD, WOODSTOCK OXON OX20 1LL Dear Sir, Application 15/00394/F I am writing to most strongly object to the above application. The site notice is unclear as to the deadline for comments and suggests that it is a delegated decision. I have made a request to the ward councillor for the application to be called in because it is not a being one though at first site might seem so. I feel though disenfranchised slightly by the fact that although very much affected by the application I do not live in the parish or the district in which the application lies. The applicant is seeking construction access to a site that itself caused great controversy in Woodstock. The site is shown on the proposal as Phase 2 of a development (Phase 1 shown as the adjacent Marlborough Fields development). Notwithstanding that the earlier development –on a site designated within the West Oxon local plan – was in different land ownership than the current site, and was only conceived quite recently as a possible development site, I would question why any thinking developer would build on the front field first leaving themselves with an access difficulty? (The application to build on the rear field that is the subject of the access road application did not comply with the West Oxfordshire Local Plan and would have been rejected had the original application not been deferred by the applicant until the SHMA figure were released giving the planning authority no choice but to reluctantly accept it because there was no longer have a notional five year land supply talking into account the inflated SHMA housing numbers.) The construction access was not part of the approved application and permission was given with a condition to find an access as the route through the existing development (Randolph Avenue) was accepted as unsuitable. It is surprising that the proposed haul road has only just been put forward as an application. At a recent developer “consultation“ it appeared to be assumed that this access was all agreed, and it is only now that there appears to have been a recognition that planning permission would be required. The field for which permission was reluctantly awarded is well used for recreation purposes particularly dog walkers. Part of the applicant’s defence in submitting that application was that walkers still had the lanes for walking. Now they want to cut across the right of way that is the only alternative, actually in two locations. The crossing of the bridleway from the farmer’s field into the development site is documented in the application, but there is also a crossing from Shipton Road. If the committee looks at the entrance to Sansomes Lane they will see that the lorries have got to access from a tight bend and cross the entrance to the lane. The bridleway number is 324/3 and if you look at the plan ref SP41NE of the definitive map attached to the application you will see that it reaches the western corner of the entrance of the site thereby blocking access to the lane. The right of way then turns to the left and becoming footpath 324/5 passes right across the mouth of the entrance. The proposal is outrageous! If there is no acceptable access for construction vehicles then I am afraid that is the developer’s problem. The threat that without permission the access will have to be through Randolph Avenue is just that – a threat. Before submitting the original application to West Oxfordshire, the developer should have carefully considered access to the site and if there was no suitable access for construction vehicles this should have been accepted. It is commonplace for proposals to be refused due to lack of suitable access, and this is no different. I urge the planning committee to reject this proposal. Yours faithfully Patricia Redpath 


